[image: image1.wmf]
G.P.O. Box 1196

Sydney NSW 2001

enquiries@privacy.org.au

APF documents are available from:

http://www.privacy.org.au



MEDIA RELEASE

National ID Scheme Information Site Released
Sunday 4 February 2007
The information provided by the Department of Human Services about its proposed ‘Access Card’ is seriously inadequate.

The Privacy Foundation has released a set of Answers to Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) about the National ID Scheme, to fill the gap that the Government has left.

Here are the kinds of questions that are  answered:

· What is the Government proposing?
· What data is to be stored on the card;  and in the chip;  and in the central register?

· If I’ve got nothing to hide, why should I be afraid of a National Identification Scheme?
"We delayed this Media Release when the new Minister was appointed.  But he failed to even acknowledge our letter offering to brief him on the public concerns about the project", said Nigel Waters, the APF's policy coordinator.

FAQ 3 considers the "17 cards" that the Government says will be replaced.  It shows that most people have precisely 1 of them, and very few people have more than 2 or 3.

“What's more, most people seldom have to produce the existing cards” said Waters.

Added to that, the new card fails to provide convenient evidence of people's entitlements to concessions on transport, and in cinemas and stores.  Rather than saving people effort, the Card would be a greater imposition on them, and would *reduce* the services that they have access to!
The FAQs are at:

http://www.privacy.org.au/Campaigns/ID_cards/HSAC.html#FAQs

The Foundation's Campaign Page is at http://www.privacy.org.au/Campaigns/ID_cards/HSAC.html
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